
I will walk before the LORD in the land of the living.Ps. 116 :9.  
November 2023. 

Dear praying friends,  
Greetings from the island of Mauritius.  

Psalms 116 begins with  an affirmation expressing the consecration of a thankful soul for the 
privilege of salvation and the many blessings that come with it.  The psalmist sees God as a 
Gracious and a righteous Lord and a loving, compassionate and caring Father. He saves; He calls 
sinners to His rest; He deals with them bountifully, and rescues the soul from death; He wipes the 
tears from our eyes and He settles our feet from stumbling. Dearly beloved praying friends, all this 
is our portion in Christ, and as the psalmist, let us respond to all these wonderful  blessings with the 
humble determination: “I will walk before the Lord in the land of the living”. 

We rejoiced with the many blessings of our church camp.The week was long  but it was a great time 
of refreshing, restoration and renewal. At the end of three full days of meeting and fellowshipping 
around the word of God, the Lord blessed me with the sight of a church on her knees, calling upon 
the Lord’s assistance in her walk in holiness before the Lord.  

Pray with us and for us in our plan to be in the US from November 9th, 2023 to January 22nd, 
2024.  Due to our visa status and the tax regulations on nationals, we cannot receive financial gifts 
or new support while physically present in the US. However, regular support may continue. Any 
gifts or new support may be sent to WWNTBM as usual before or after these dates. We appreciate 
your understanding and help as we work to stay above reproach with the U.S. government.  

Pray for our time with our son Lionel and his wife Grace. It is our desire to spend time with our 
grandchildren on that side of the world . The joy of seeing and being with these precious children is 
the only thing that makes leaving the ones here bearable. Do pray that the Lord will give us safe 
travels and keep all our loved ones safe in his loving care.  

Pray for our the other pastors—Pascal and Gilbert—that will have the care of the church in our 
absence. Remember the special outreach at our church on the 19th of November. Pray that the zeal 
that was manifested in the camp will drive our church family to  reach out to the lost. Lately we 
have been challenged with the quote from Charles Spurgeon: “Oh, my brothers and sisters in 
Christ, if sinners will be damned, at least let them leap to hell over our bodies; and if they will 
perish, let them perish with our arms about their knees, imploring them to stay, and not madly to 
destroy themselves. If hell must be filled, at least let it be filled in the teeth of our exertions, and let 
not one go there unwarned and unprayed for.” 

Dear praying friends, as we part, we will not fail to recognize your involvement in the ministry in 
Mauritius. Thank you for your faithfulness to the Lord in your continued support of our ministry. 
May the Lord continue to bless you.  

Your co laborers in Christ.  

Guy and Marilyne Grenade. 


